The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

October 27, 2004

Minutes 

Present:     Dan Crofts, Diane Gruenberg, Beverly Kalinowski, Steve Klug, Melissa Murray, Suzanne Pasch,

                   Arlene Radonsky, Michael Robertson, Robin Weaver

Excused:    Jonathan Friedman
     

Absent:      Gabe Alonso
Guests:      Nancy Freudenthal
I. Minutes from Meeting on 10-13-04 were approved.
II. Announcements and Updates
A. Review of SOSA Policies and Procedures: This recommendation has been transmitted to the Office of the President.

B. Calendar Issues:  This charge had been transmitted to the CPP ad hoc Subcommittee on Calendars and Scheduling.  

C. Ungraded Option: This recommendation has been transmitted to CAP for reconsideration of the deadlines for electing this option.
D. School of Engineering Reorganization: This proposal will be transmitted to CAP for its information.
E. School of Nursing options within MSN program: This proposal will be transmitted to CAP for review and comment.
F. CSCC Working Group on Uniform Disciplinary Policy:  CSCC has requested a work group to collect input on creating a Uniform Disciplinary Policy.
G. Faculty Senate Update:  The Faculty Senate has developed 9 working groups on its list of “10 Big Issues”. 
H. Policy on Closure of Academic and Non-academic Programs:  This charge had been sent to CPP in April 2004, and request for testimony has been sent to the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Student Government Association.
III. Action/Discussion Items

A. Staggered terms on Standing Committees and Advisory Councils

On some Committees, terms have become “unstaggered”, and a request was made to create 1-year terms.  Steering Committee members decided that if the Faculty Senate and CPP concur, terms can be made 1-year on an as-needed, individual basis.  The members also decided to include this issue in Governance Review.  

B. Governance Orientation

Steering Committee members discussed this year’s Governance Orientation, agreeing to extend a special invitation to new faculty members. 

C. Governance Review

Steering Committee members decided that Governance Review will be held during the Spring semester, and discussed the need to examine the Governance Review responses and the “Proposal Regarding Planning Councils” from Provost Briggs. 

IV. Other

Alternate Assignment Workload:  Michael Robertson raised for discussion the status of the Alternate Assignment Workload (AAWL) with respect to the new transformed system.  Convener Suzanne Pasch responded that the issue is near completion and has been addressed through and shared with 1) the Committee on Faculty Affairs; 2) a Design Team on AAWL, and 3) Dean’s Council and AFT Local 2364.  This issue will return to governance for review.

